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Bell Fleet Services – Conference Call January 9, 2007
In our last bulletin in December, we explained we were in the process of obtaining a legal opinion regarding the legal rights for members in Fleet Services regarding the sale of the business to Transervice in February, 2007.

The legal analysis clearly shows that we have a strong case to argue that Bell has no right to sell employees along with the business, and that if members so choose, they have the right to remain at Bell.

For those who decide not to transfer to Transervice, it is strongly recommended that members file grievances as soon as possible to ensure that their desire to remain at Bell is unequivocal.

All locals will be provided with recommended grievance language.  If you choose to file a grievance, please contact your Union steward immediately.

Although our case is strong, it is quite possible that the issue will not be resolved before the effective date of the transfer on February 1, 2007.  Therefore, members will be required to continue to perform their normal functions as employees of Transervice until such time as the grievances have been adjudicated at arbitration.  This could take several months.

If we are successful in the arbitration procedure, members will be returned to Bell and can exercise rights under the Bell collective agreement.  If all mechanic work has been moved to Transervice, this will mean a transfer to another job in the Bell bargaining unit (Central Office, Cable Repair, or Bus Tech) and could mean a different rate of pay (Class 1 is currently about $1.00 per hour more than Auto Mechanic, Class 2 is currently around $4.00 per hour less).  Obviously, this will also require significant retraining for most employees.

Also, if there is no available work within existing headquarters, employees may be subjected to transfer. In this case, Company policies regarding transfer and house moves provisions would apply according to the collective agreement. 
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A conference call for affected locals and members has been organized to review in more detail the impact of this legal strategy. We encourage locals to coordinate the setup of the calls as efficiently as possible.

Conference Call Scheduled for Tuesday, January 9, 2007

Noon to 1:00 PM
PARTICIPANTS DIAL IN  416-406-5763

TOLL FREE DIAL IN 1-866-596-5280#

ACCESS CODE  8130177#
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